
 

 
 
 

the novel COVID situations.  I am sure that you have faced some difficulties.  From April till the end of May, we 

that we could still meet each other online and continue learning.  To achieve this, your parents offered a lot of help 

for us.  And best of all, each of you kept on trying various things every day.  You may not be able to remember all of 

what you have been through.  One thing that we are sure of is that you have been working hard while having fun 

together with your friends, teachers and families.  And I know that each one of these experiences and memories have 

helped you grow mentally and physically. 

In April, the Cubs will go to elementary school.  The Kittens and the Puppies will move up to the elder classes.  A new 

life will start.  There are many encounters awaiting you in your new life.  I want you to remember one thing. Treasure 

every encounter and to enjoy your time.  Whenever you wanted to try something, people around you must have given 

you a hand.  This is because you have cherished every encounter.  There will be a lot of people who will support your 

challenges.  You might find it hard to achieve your goal by yourself or you might feel like giving it up at times.  

However, if you are determined, there is surely someone who supports you.  You might not be able to achieve it by 

yourself.  But if you work in a team, you might be able to do it.  I would like you to cherish your challenge spirit and 

the encounters with people who support you. 

Dear Cub friends, you are now graduating and stepping into a new world.  But please always remember that YGK is 

always here as your second home.  You can come visit us anytime you want.  We are always here looking forward to 

seeing your beautiful smile. 

Dear parents, the school year of 2020-2021 is about to end.  We have had to change several things due to the novel 

COVID situations this school year and might have caused you inconveniences.  We apologize for it. We also would like 

to show our deepest gratitude for your continued support and understanding.      
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Make a request, and it will be answered; what you are searching for you will get; give the sign, and the door will be 

open to you: Because to everyone who makes a request, it will be given; and he who is searching will get his desire, 

and to him who gives the sign, the door will be open. (Matthew 17:21)  
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PUPPY CLASS 

Hello puppy class parents.  This is going to be our last month together as puppy students and we plan to have lots of 
fun doing different activities together. We are following our new time schedule and the puppy class students are 
getting used to the same.  As a preparation for getting ready to be kitten class students, we are going to start our 
choice time from March. The students visited the kitten class during their choice time and their ORT lesson so that 
they can get some idea about their next class year and get prepared mentally for the changes. 

March. 

We had winter and Valent
will start spring as our theme and learn about the approach of the new season and the changes we can see around us 
during this time. 

We had our mini concert and everyone sang a farewell song for the graduating Cub students.  We are going to miss 
our cub class friends very much. 
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KITTEN CLASS 

Dear Kitten Parents, 

We can't believe how fast time has flown by. And this will be the last newsletter that we have for this 2020/2021 

school year. We can't say how thankful we are for your absolutely wonderful and constant support. We know that 

without you, Kitten parents, we could never have been able to be here and had this amazing year with the Kittens!  

Last month, we had lots of fun together! For Phonics, we focused on sound analysis to write the words; three-, four-, 

and five-letter words using picture cards for the students to recognize the objects and understand them easily. We 

were absolutely impressed at how excited they were in building the sound of the letters into words! We also started 

to write both upper- and lowercase letters using the guidelines. And of course we also had some fun reciting nursery 

 

For the group activities, we had an experiment and observation time about Color Spectrum using torches and 

colored tissue paper, observed the trees in the winter season, had an experiment of waves in a bottle, also some arts 

such as making a heart shaped frame, and heart stamp from toilet rolls, and making a pendant as a gift for the Cubs 

as they will be graduating this month. For the gym time, our main focus was to practice for the parachute 

performance. 



During the choice time, they were excitedly observing and dealing with some materials such as sponge, magnet and 

starch, and water motion in the science area, pouring water, ice cubes, and starch in the sensory area, painting egg 

shells, alphabet charts and rhyme cards in the literacy area, wooden logs and kapla in the engineering area, etc. We 

enjoyed together with the Cubs! 

 This month, we will have more fun and engaging materials for choice time as well as the group activities. We also 

would like to keep practicing to make sure that the Kittens can recall each step for the parachute performance. And 

last but not least, we would like to spend time as much as possible with the Cubs and create happy memories 

together! 

We are hoping that this month we can keep giving the Kittens unforgettable memories through fun active learning 

together before they are going to the Cub Class. Let's work together to make sure that the Kittens have a happy and 

safe month! Thank you very much, Kitten parents!  
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Do You Know the Muffin Man?  

 

 

 

 

 

CUB CLASS 

Time flies so fast. Our cubs have grown greatly and are ready to enter elementary school. This newsletter will be the 
last one that we have for 2020/2021 school year. First of all, we would like to thank you all for your support and 
understanding. We could
for this.   

Last month, the cubs had a fantastic time together. For phonics, we focused on writing long sentences correctly on 
the lines. It was so nice to see them writing so beautifully on the line. In addition, we also practiced singular and 
plural forms of words. 

Furthermore, we also did an experiment of sinking and floating things in the water. In addition,  "squishy egg" was 
such a fun experiment. We soaked an egg in a vinegar jar for several days and checked what happened to the egg. 
Cubs were surprised to find out that the egg had become squishy and excited to play with it. For the gym time, we 
mainly focused on practicing the group gymnastics. 

During the choice time, we had fun together with the kittens. They were excitedly observing and touching materials, 
such as slime flour or ice cubes, in the sensory area or making very silly sentences or writing their own story in the 



literary area. They enjoyed playing an addition and subtraction game and Othello at the math table. Whereas, they 
played with origami, yarn and beads at the fine motor skills table.   

much from the very first time that they requested me to play it again the following day as well.  

This month we will have more fun and engaging experiences during our choice time as well as group activities. We 
also would like to enjoy the rest of our school days with all our teachers and friends to make even more happy 
memories. Some of the cubs are feeling a little sad because the good-bye time is approaching. But at the same time, 
everybody is trying to make more unforgettable memories together. 

At last, once again, a big thank you to all cubs and parents for being very welcoming to me from the very first day. I 
wish that we could have more time to spend together. But I am glad to see them all getting ready for their next step in 
their future. And I am very sure that the cubs will rock in elementary school.  

Thank you very much, cub parents! Hope you stay safe and have a wonderful time.  
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PERSONNEL INFORMATION  

 
We would like to inform you that Ms. Emmy Febrianti has decided to leave the YGK at the end of March due to her 
personal matters.  She has been with us for more than 6 years and she has brought us an unmeasurable asset for 
us.  We would like to send her our greatest gratitude for what she has done for us and wish her the best of luck in her 
future.  We do hope our paths cross again. 
 
Also, Ms. Sachiko Miyazawa is leaving the YGK as well.  She has been working from home since January due to her 
health conditions.  She is currently expecting a baby and decided to leave her position here at YGK.  We also wish her 
and her family the best of luck.  
to her family. 
 
Lynnet sensei from the Joey class is also expecting and will leave YGK at the end of March.  We pray for her family's 
happiness and health. 
 
Lastly, we also would like to inform you that our beloved principal, Mr. Otsuka will be transferred to another 
department from April.  Ms. Nakamura will become the principal in place of him from April. 
 
We would like to apologize to you for all these changes and appreciate your continued support and trust in us. 
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We only have a few weeks left in Joey class. 

Our life has changed this school year due to the novel COVID situation.  Under this tough situation, the Joey class 
started in August.  Children were smiling happily as if nothing had changed.  In the gloomy atmosphere, their smiles 
were a silver lining for us all. 

As it must have been their very first experience to be in a group without their parents, they rarely related with each 
other and mostly played by themselves in the beginning.  But nowadays, they are able to cooperate with each other 
and pile up blocks to make a tower and enjoy pretend plays. 

Not only that, we can often see them smiling at each other, cheering up a sad friend, saying thank you and saying 
 

We are practicing a short play based on a storybook to wrap up this school year. We are planning to show you their 
performances at the closing ceremony via Zoom. 

Children have grown at a tremendous speed in these seven months, not only physically but also mentally.  Many new 
encounters are awaiting them in their future.  We hope they will enjoy their life and shine brightly. 

Last but not the least, we would like to show our deepest appreciation for all your support and understanding.  With 
your warm and continued support, children could come to school a -bye, 
but we know we still can meet some day.  Please come visit us. 

Thank you for all your support throughout this school year.  

 

Joey  

8

 

 

  

jump step
zoom  

 7  

 

 

Joey  

 
 
 
 
 
Website  https://language.yokohamaymca.org/ygk/ 

Check our Facebook page!     → →→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→ 


